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Community's wishes paramount
in hospital debate, says board chair
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There will be no resistance from the Catholic-run board of St. Elizabeth's Hospital in Humboldt if the community wants the city's new hospital to be a publicly run facility, according to the board's chair.

"If we take it to the public, and they don't want it to be a (Catholic) hospital, then that's their decision," St. Elizabeth's Hospital board chair Jerome Strasser said Thursday. "There's no way that we would try to impose anything."

The debate is ongoing about the future governance of the hospital, Strasser said. At its last meeting, the hospital board struck a four-member committee to evaluate the situation and meet with the City of Humboldt, Saskatchewan Health and the Saskatoon Health Region about the issue.

"We certainly want to work to get a consensus," Strasser said.

Humboldt city council passed a resolution at a meeting on Monday advising the bishop of the Saskatoon diocese, the Catholic Health Corp. and the Saskatchewan health minister that the community wants the city's new hospital to operate publicly. City officials did not return calls on Thursday.

St. Elizabeth's Hospital, which is being replaced by a new hospital, serves about 35,000 people in the region and is owned by the Saskatchewan Catholic Health Corp. The Catholic-run board receives operating funds from the Saskatoon Health Region. Construction on the new hospital is slated to begin this spring.

Elective tubal ligation surgery, where a woman's fallopian tubes are cut and sealed to prevent conception, was prohibited by the board in July. That decision sparked an ethical debate about faith-based hospitals in and around Humboldt, located about 100 kilometres east of Saskatoon.

Saskatchewan's health minister will make the final decision about who will run the new hospital, said Louise Greenberg, associate deputy minister of health, but the question of governance at the current St. Elizabeth's Hospital still needs an answer.

The Saskatoon Health Region must give the hospital board a year's notice before it can make the switch to becoming publicly run.

While the new hospital won't be open for another two to three years, the province must decide whether the Catholic-run board will operate St. Elizabeth's until the new hospital is built, Greenberg said.

However, St. Elizabeth's is not owned by the province, nor is the land it sits on, meaning the province can only remove the Catholic-run board if the hospital is failing to meet the community's needs, Greenberg said.

Health Minister Len Taylor is meeting with representatives from the Catholic Health Corp., the Saskatoon Catholic diocese and communities served by the hospital before he makes a final decision. His decision is binding on the health region, which would take over hospital operations, Greenberg said.

Strasser said although he'll respect the community's choice between a public or Catholic-run hospital, he wants citizens to be informed about what each option means.

"If you took the spirituality out of it, certainly some things would change," he said. "That may not have a lot of effect on a lot of people, but it probably will have an effect on some."

To gauge what the public wants, Strasser suggested holding a series of meetings in the 28 communities funding the new hospital to inform them of the pros and cons of each option. Communities could take a show of hands to determine people's preferences, he said.

Premier Lorne Calvert said the provincial government will quickly settle the debate over governance at the new Humboldt hospital.

"We need some decisions made," he said Thursday. "We are building a state-of-the-art new hospital for the community of Humboldt, for that region, and we need to expedite the process so that any uncertainty will be gone as we continue to build this great new facility."

Six other hospitals in the province are Catholic-run facilities. Only Humboldt's and St. Paul's in Saskatoon fall within Saskatoon Health Region's jurisdiction.

Humboldt-area municipalities have been working to raise $14 million over the past few years to pay for the new hospital. Strasser said he doesn't know if any of the funds donated for a Catholic hospital will be lost, should the new facility be publicly run.

"That (question) would be to the people who made the designated commitment as to how they want it handled," Strasser said.

Regardless of who controls the new hospital, the building's structure and staff will likely remain the same, he said.

"A hospital is a hospital," he said. "No matter who sits on the board, or how it's run, you have an obligation and a responsibility to get the best possible health care you can."
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